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FROM THE PASTOR 
 
Dear community and friends of First Presbyteri-
an Church, 
 
I recently walked through the two passages 
that describe the characteristics of an elder in 
the New Testament with the nominating com-
mittee here at First Presbyterian – 1 Timothy 3 
and the passage above in Titus. As I’ve noted 
before the list of characteristics is not a list of 
specific skills, nothing really about leadership 
qualities even other than the ability to teach. It 
is actually a list of fruit – it is the character that 
matters and less of the skills one has. In fact, 
most commentators note that besides 
“teaching” or being “able to give instruction in 
sound doctrine” the list is simply a list of the 
fruit that should be identifiable in all Spirit-filled 
followers of Jesus.  In both lists it says elders 
are to have the fruit of hospitality. 
 

This year our newsletter articles are focused 
on what it means to be the church for our 
community. And perhaps there is no more 
powerful or more over-looked way of being 
the church than simple hospitality. Hospitality 
comes from the same root word we get the 
words “hospital” and “hospice.” The Web-
ster’s Dictionary in my study gives the exact 
same primary definition for both of those 
words: “a place of shelter and refuge for trav-
elers.” Now, we typically think of “hospitals” 
as places for the sick and “hospice” for those 
in the last stages of life – but of course even 
as these words have evolved they still identify 
what Jesus says he came to do, “those who 
are well have no need of a physician, but 
those who are sick. I came not to call the 
righteous, but sinners” (Mark 2:17). The 
church is to be a place of shelter and refuge. 
Because we have been welcomed into a rela-
tionship with God and have a place at the ta-
ble in Christ we are to welcome others.  
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At one of our recent elders meetings one of the elders 
made the observation that when someone new musters 
up the courage to walk into a new place, a new building, a 
new congregation, not really knowing what to expect or 
what is going to happen when they get there when the 
visit they must having something going on in their life that 
propels them to do so. Most people don’t just randomly 
wake up and say “I’m going to go to church today for the 
first time.” They are either facing a difficult crisis in life, in 
search of purpose or meaning, lonely, or have tried just 
about everything else the world has to offer. In other 
words, they are seeking shelter, refuge, healing, and hope.  
 
And so we of course want to be a place that exhibits the 
fruit of hospitality. However, most of our neighbors, fami-
ly, co-workers and friends are experiencing those same 
situations – personal crisis, loss, loneliness, despair – but 
haven’t mustered the courage to walk into a church build-
ing or for whatever reason it would never occur to them 
to try. Which means our homes must become little out-
posts of hospitality. Our living rooms and backyards and 
dining room tables are the places where real people with 
real lives meet us. I say it often, I wish I lived it more often, 
but all of us average 21 meals a week and so do the peo-
ple around us – why not invite someone over. The great 
thing about being a church family is we can practice on 
each other. Find someone you don’t know in the congre-
gation and ask them to dinner. I guarantee it will change 
the way you interact with that person every Sunday you 
see them from that point forward. Knowing that you are 
known and cared for is one of life’s greatest gifts. Paul 
says it is so important that it is a requirement to be an el-
der in the church. But, think how counter-cultural that is – 
in a world that seems to just add more chaos on top of 
more chaos one of the defining characteristics of the 
church is to be a people marked by “refuge and shelter.”  
 
Grace and peace, 
 
Doug 

CON’T FROM THE PASTOR 

The window project is a little be-
hind schedule but is still planned 
for this summer.  The first bid 
package, for the entire project as 
presented to you, went out to bid 
and we received three bids that 
significantly exceeded our budget. 
We then reduced the scope of 
work to concentrate on the main 
floor, east side windows, and went 
out to bid again.  We received six 
bids and we are currently working 
with the low bidder to see how 
many windows we can replace 
with the money available for the 
project.  
 
We will give updates as the final 
details are completed and a con-
tract is in place. 
 
Window Project Committee 

WINDOW PROJECT UPDATES 
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Brothers and sisters in Christ, as you can see from the below numbers we currently have an ap-

proximate $20,000 deficit for our operating budget this year. We feel it is our duty to keep you in-

formed about the church’s financial situation, and unfortunately this level of deficit spending half-

way through the year far exceeds what we had anticipated.  This year we have been blessed with 

significant giving for the East side window project, and we are blessed with reserve funds in vari-

ous forms. Those reserves, however, are finite. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Our operating budget for this year was fairly lean, and our position on the stewardship commis-

sion is one of faithfulness. We favor continuing as budgeted for the foreseeable future trusting 

that God’s providence will continue to bless the Aberdeen First Presbyterian mission to become 

closer to God, each other, and the community around us. 

  

If you are in a position to make and additional gift to the church this summer it would be greatly 

appreciated. If you have any specific questions please feel free to reach out to someone from the 

stewardship commission, or the session.  

 

God Bless, and thank you for your continued generosity and support. 

 

The Stewardship Commission 

GREETINGS FROM STEWARDSHIP! 

  Actual Budget Actual Budget Total Budget 

  May May Year to Date Year to Date Year of 2018 

Income 8,735 11,752 46,252 60,261 146,031 

Expenses 12,300 12,320 66,840 66,840 156,092 

Net -3,566 -568 -20,589 -6,579 -10,061 
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Upcoming Events 
Mon-Thurs, June 25—28, 2018—Family Vacation Bible School at Amazing Grace 

Sun, July 1, 2018—Church Picnic at Sam Benn Park 

Sun, July 29, 2018—Feed the Hungry at First United Methodist Church 

Tues, August 7, 2018—National Night Out 

Sun-Tues, August 12-14, 2018—Hosting Bike & Build at Church 

Sun, September 9, 2018—Fall Kick-Off Party 

"Rolling River Rampage" 

VBS 2018 

Online Registration 

is available at 

https://www.aberdeenpres.org/vbs-2018 

https://www.aberdeenpres.org/vbs-2018
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